
Republic of the Philippines
Department of Environment and Natural Resources
MIMAROPA Region m

MEMORANDUM

FOR

ATT’N : 

FROM

SUBJECT :

The Regional Executive Director 
1515 DENR By the Bay Bldg.
Roxas Blvd.Brgy. 888, Ermita, Manila

Chief, Legal Division

The OIC, PENR Officer 
Odiongan, Romblon

INDORSEMENT OF LETTER REQUEST FROM MR. OSCAR M. 
AMANTE, JR TO OBTAIN A COPY OF THE “AUDIO RECORD” 
REGARDING THE ALTERNATIVE DISPUTE RESOLUTION 
(ADR) CONDUCTED LAST SEPTEMBER 30, 2019 BETWEEN 
THE HRS. OF GIL MAGRAMO AND BIENVENIDO MAGRAMO.

Referred herein is the letter of Mr. Oscar M. Amante, Jr. requesting a copy of the “audio 
record” of the ADR proceedings of September 30, 2019.

The conduct of ADR between the Hrs. of Gil Magramo, represented by Aniana Magramo 
Tullao, Gil Magramo, Jr., Rey Magramo, and Christine Magramo Selosa, and the Hrs of 
Bienvenido Magramo, represented by Mr. Manuel Amante, Jr., was to amicably settle the dispute 
regarding the ownership of Lot 4155 Cad 341-D situated at Brgy. Bunsuran, Ferrol, Romblon and 
was recorded (audio only) for personal reference of the ADR Officer. However, during the 
proceedings, Mr. Manuel Amante, Jr. lost consciousness after airing his side and was 
immediately rushed to Romblon Provincial Hospital (RPH). There were neither heated arguments 
nor violent reactions that could have triggered the condition of Mr. Manuel Amante, Jr. The 
participants were reminded that they will not be allowed to participate if ever they are not 
physically fit. Unfortunately, the ADR Officer was not informed and the proceedings proceeded 
as scheduled, thus, the untimely demise of Mr. Manuel Amante, Jr.

The family of Mr. Manuel Amante, Jr. had been asking this office for a copy of the audio 
record, however, citing confidentiality we turned down their request. Subsequently, the family of 
Mr. Manuel Amante, Jr. again asked this office for a copy of the audio record citing Section 11 of 
RA 9285. Since this matter warrants a legal know-how, this office would like to refer and ask 
your Office for a piece of legal advice on how to proceed.

For and in the absence of OIC, PENR Officer

C.c

MR. OSCAR M. AMANTE, JR.
Blk 63 Lot 9 Longinos St. 
Novaliches, Greater Lagro,

Cmef, Management Services Division

Formilleza St., Brgy. Tabing-Dagat, Odiongan, Romblon 
Email: penroromblon@denr.gov.ph 

Tel. # (042) 567-2188/2199
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